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Dear Justice Johnson & Rules Committee Members:

The GR 9 for this proposal seems to suggest that it is an adequate substitute for
mandatory malpractice insurance. It is not.

This proposal will not protect anyone from the immense losses caused by
irresponsible attorneys who do not carry the necessary insurance. It appears to be a
work around, allowing malpracticing lawyers to continue avoiding financial
responsibility for the very real harms they inflict. Indeed, this proposal offers nothing
to clients who may have lost everything.

On its face, | do not object to the wording of the proposed rule. But the proposal does
have a serious — if hidden — flaw: who will advise the potential client as to the wisdom
of signing the required written consent to irresponsibility? When a client is looking for
a lawyer, they do not wish to be forced to hire another lawyer to advise them as to
whether to hire this new, uninsured lawyer. Virtually no one would do that — and very
few could even afford it. And so these unprotected and vulnerable citizens — who after
all need a lawyer — will unknowingly sign-away the only protection they might have
had against attorney malpractice. Merely requiring “informed” consent to
irresponsibility is not a solution to the problem.

If this proposal is used to once again kick the can down the road on mandatory
malpractice insurance, it will do far more harm than good. Yet this Court has before it
what appears to be the most comprehensive study of the need for legal-malpractice
insurance ever conducted in the United States. This model report presents an
opportunity for this Court to lead the nation in protecting our citizens. In the exercise
of its plenary authority over the practice of law in Washington, this Court should
accept this opportunity to require financial responsibility for injured clients.
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The citizens of Washington State deserve real protection from lawyers whose
representation falls below a reasonable standard of care. It is not too much to ask.

Thank you for considering my comments.
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